MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

NINTH YEAR-July 1,

1976 to June 30, 1977

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:
President Seymour S. (Sy) Corwin, COM
Vice President Nelson H. Shapiro, CASB
Secretary Ernest H. Davenport, GAO
Treasurer George Henderson, DOT
Directors: Membership Jack Sandler, DOT (vice Len Reamer)
Publicity Floyd S. Bowman, ERDA
Research Joseph Giannantonio, HUD
Programs Warren Wood, Alex. Grant & Co.
Educatiocn David K. Roth, DC
Meetings Karen Daniels, Gen. Bus. Svcs.
Editorial Jerome S. Persh, DOT
Awards Benedict T. Maltagliati, SI

Committees:

MEMBERSHIP:

Chapter Comp.
At Large
Incorporation

Asst. Secretary
Asst. Treasurer

CHAPTER AWARDS:

MEETING LOCATION:

GENERAL:

the Workshops and Seminars function.)

(vice Ron Melvin)
Edward J. Ballotta, SI
(vice Steve Appelbaum)

Thomas Smith (vice Andrew Weissler)

Louis Rosen, CASB
Allen S. Gibson, CSA
Harry Followell, DAS

May 1, 1976-437 Members
April 30, 1977-461 Members

Chapter Service: Joseph Giannantonio
Dist. Leadership: Frederick Neuman
Achievement of the Year:

Nelson Shapiro

Spec. Achievement of the Year:

Jack Zickafoose, SI

Directors of the Year:

David K. Roth, Jerome S. Persh
of the Year: Joseph E. Kratz
Hero(ine):

Margaret (Skeets) Dittenhofer
Mildred Pauley

Author
Unsung

Silver Spring Holiday Inn

In accordance with the bylaws change passed the
previous year, the number of Directors increased from seven to ten.
The Awards and Chapter Competition functions were transferred to
‘Directors as well as a new At Large function (which was to become

Education of the members



was stressed. Two mini-symposiums were held: Cost Accounting
Standards, conducted by the professional staff of CASB, and;
Cooperative Auditing, conducted by panelists representing
municipal, state and Federal governments, as well as two
representatives from prominent CPA firms. Our Chapter also
contributed heavily to a very successful Cost Accounting Standards
seminar held at the Shoreham Americana Hotel in Washington. We
were able to obtain recognition for continuing education credits
from the state of Maryland for all of our educational programs.
The Education Committee continued to present programs on accounting
and auditing to local high schools and colleges and manned a
Federal Accounting Career booth at the annual Career Convocation at
the University of Maryland. Art Schoenhaut was elected to serve
as National President of the AGA for 1979-1980.

PROGRAMS : Singleton Wolfe, Asst. Commissioner, IRS
Jack Young, Asst. Sec., Comptroller, HEW
Panel on "Cost Accounting Standards- A Current
Evaluation" Frederick Neuman, DCAA
David Neuman, PMM & Co.
Seymour Herman, IBM Corp.
Nelson Shapiro, CASB
Capital Region Holiday Social
Thomas G. Cody, Former Asst. Sec. for Admin., HUD
Wade S. Williams, AICPA
Dr. Dixie Pemberton, UMD

George Spriggs, Jr., Chief, Income Tax Div.,
State of Maryland

Donald W. Scantlebury, National President, AGA



